Randolph County Housing Coalition, Inc.
April 11, 2014

The meeting was held at 108 W. Walker Ave.  Donna McCormick called the meeting to order. Introductions by everyone present were conducted. Donna shared an update for Pat, Roger King’s wife and passed around a card for all members to sign.
An attendance sheet was passed around along with a sheet to record member contact information. 
Members Present: Laura Chambers (Asheboro Family Counseling); Robert “Bob” Lawler (Asheboro Housing Authority); Debbie Cole (CUOC); John Evans (City of Asheboro); Myra Gaddy (Community Rep.); Benny Jernigan (Goodwill); Wanda Pegg (Habitat for Humanity; ; Jeigh Adams (Latino Coalition);  Sarah Hancock (Randolph Co. Family Crisis Center); Donna McCormick, (Sandhills Center) Mary Pat Buie and Phil Hewett (Sandhills Center) 
Excused Absences: Jeanine Moran (Joy A. Shabazz Center); Roger King (RCATS); Brenda Goss (Therapeutic Alternatives); Teresa Shackleford (Randolph Family Health Care at MERCE); Carmen Liberatore (Eastside Homes); Geri Brower (Randolph County Senior Adults); Toni Welch (RCDSS); Reesa Warren (JobLink);Tamika Williams ( Salisbury VA Services);Pura Lopez ( Family Services of the Piedmont)
Other Members Absent: Paul Trotter (Easter Seals UCP); Tamika Williams (Salisbury VA Services) 
Guest: Michele Bates (Family Endeavors)
Minutes
The March minutes were approved after a correction in the spelling “Liberatore” and moving John Evans to the excused absence list.
Old Business   There was no old business to discuss.
New Business
Treasurer Report: Sarah Hancock reported a balance of $412.41 in our account. A check was received by Christians United Outreach Center on behalf of Sandhills for the dues.  It will be turned over to Sarah.  
Program and Goals Committee chair: Donna McCormick shared that Brenda Goss would no longer be able to chair the Program and Goals Committee.  She will still attend meetings but due to responsibilities at Therapeutic Alternatives needs to step down. Debbie Cole offered to fill that position if someone else could finish the fiscal year as secretary, possibly serving in that capacity as well for the next fiscal year.  Robert Lawler made a motion that Debbie Cole serve as program and goals committee chair for the remainder of the year and the next fiscal year.  Debbie Cole made the motion that Robert Lawler serve as secretary for the remainder of the current year and the next fiscal year.  Mary Pat Buie seconded both motions.  The motions carried unanimously.
Presentation: Sarah Hancock presented an overview of the ESG program operated by Family Crisis Center. A handout was provided with some basic information, services provided with ESG funds and some examples of someone who would be eligible and someone who would not be eligible for program.  The program operated by RCFCC is for victims of domestic violence only.
Sarah stated that applicants have to meet with a case manager up front to qualify. She shared that while they don’t do criminal background checks, the landlords often do.  Most ESG participants graduate in three months but additional assistance can be provided, if needed for up to 24 months.  

There was some additional discussion about RCHC applying for the remainder of Randolph counties allocation the next funding cycle in order for additional homeless families that are not victims of domestic violence to participate.  Debbie also shared that we would need to put a public notice in the newspaper late May to inform the public about ESG grant funds becoming available to give time for interested parties to start attending housing coalition meetings.
Committee Reports
Public Awareness and Membership Committee, (John Evans chair) –John thanked everyone for the information he has received for members. He needs more contact information for members that we have not heard from for a while.
Program Services and Goals, (Brenda Goss Chair) – No report
BOS-COC, (Debbie Cole Chair): Debbie shared information from the BOS meeting that took place in Greensboro at the HUD field office in March.  She commended RCHC members on the great participation we experience each month stating not all regional committees are that fortunate. She requested that the Membership committee contact the homeless liaisons once again stating that perhaps we could work out something that would allow them to come once time per quarter at least.  There was discussion about the importance of them participating if we are to have a true view of gaps that need to be filled. RCHC may look at the viability of a phone conference once we decide where the new location will be for those who are unable to physically attend.
The data from the Point In Time count is being compiled by BOS staff and they will share with regional leads in April.
Any agency receiving HUD COC funds or ESG funds has to have a formally homeless person on a decision making board.

The Program and Services committee will be looking at the “toolkit” being put together for coordinated assessment.  A plan will be presented to RCHC members later in the Spring or early summer.

A goal was set that by the end of the next fiscal year, no funds allocated to Randolph County would be left on the table.
Housing Inventory Committee, (Jeigh Adams Chair) – Assignments for updating material have been given out to committee members.
Home Repair/Neighbors Helping Neighbors (NHN), (Wanda Pegg, Chair) they did not receive the Critical Repair grant but will find out why and apply again.  This was the first year that Habitat for Humanity had applied.
Hospitality Committee, Paul Trotter and Debbie Tolar co-chair- No report
Round Robin
Wanda – and Habitat will be hosting the University of Georgia site leaders for all projects.

Bennie – Either he and/or Audrey will begin to serve on the Program and Goal committee. Goodwill has staff development now and job search.  They also have a grant for 90 day program certification.  They can award $500 per person.
Debbie – CUOC is now taking food stamp applications on Tuesday and Thursday.  We have some openings in Project Independence. Anyone working with homeless clients that may have a referral needs to call the center and ask for Becky Buxton for the initial intake. 
Robert – AHA is not taking new section 8 voucher applications however they have 1—15 vouchers open.  Letters have been sent out and they will continue to send them out until all are filled.
Laura – Is working on integrated parent intervention for moms of children with ADHD and behavioral issues because they tend to have a diagnosis of depression.  She will start with “one on one” service initially and maybe add groups down the road. 

Mary Pat – Sandhills is hiring and they completed the HUD audit on the shelter plus care grant for the catchment area.

Next meeting: May 9, 2014 at the regular location Daymark, 110 Walker Ave. on second floor. 
Debbie Cole will bring refreshments.

Respectfully submitted by: Debbie Cole
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